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Lisa Ritenour

From: Robert Fűtő [rtfuto95@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2017 7:20 AM
To: Robert Fűtő
Subject: From the Futos
Attachments: Angol tábor, 2017.jpg

Dear Friends, 

  

thank you for praying for us as we served in an English Camp for Teanagers in the past 2 weeks. Rob 
gave 4 lectures there and he also led a small group discussion. Hajni was a translator, a small group 
leader and lead worship as well. I was assigned to do one on one conversations with the teanger 
group leaders and also led a small group. We were really blessed in this camp, where 79 hungarian 
teanagers came to learn english, and 25 hungarian student helpers received them and served them 
and about 30 highschool students came from Chicago to teach english. We had very intense 
conversations throughout the weeks and were surprised over and over again how the Lord was 
working in the hearts and minds of these young people. One of our main purpose was to connect with 
them and invite them as a follow up into our church and youth program as this english camp is held 
for years now in the same building where our church is. For our joy 7 of them already signed up to 
come with us to Austria to our Youth camp in August, but many more are interested to come in the 
Fall and visit our church and attend our youth group. We are so thankful to the Lord for this door. 
Here I attach one picture of the camp. (In the front left is Rob, me and Hajni.) 

  

1)Please pray for our Youth camp. It will be from the 12-17th of August in Austria in a Christian 
Home, where we provide our own food. There will be 23 young people and 4 adults. We are very 
excited, but really need a strong prayer background. Most of the teanagers do not know the Lord, but 
have some interest or openness. They are such valuable young people, we really closed them into 
our hearts already. 

  

2) Please also pray for Csenge as she is serving for 5 weeks in the Speak Out camp in Keszthely 
with a 100 Student/week. We visited her for a couple of hours yesterday and she is very busy with 
small groups, conversations, sharing the gospel and also playing in a drama as well. Please pray for 
strength and also spiritual protection. It seems to be a very intense time there. 

3) Our church camp is coming up at the end of this month July 31-August 5. We have 104 people 
who signed up for that week. From Twin Oaks Presbyterian Church in St.Louis 7 people are coming 
to help us with childcare, which is a tremendous help for us and for the mothers as well. Please pray 
for a blessed time that many would be drawn by the Lord to His fountain. Also please pray for the kids 
program as well with all the children’s work and also for Rob for strength for all of his teaching.  

4) For all the traveling these camps involve, please pray for safe travels for everyone. 

Thank you so much for standing with us in prayer! God is good and He is doing some great things! 
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We wish you a blessed summer! 

Blessings, Tünde  


